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February Volunteer Hours 69 = $1,555.95  

K9 Veteran's Day was March 13th, a day to honor 

all working dogs, military & police. With the hot 

Southeast Texas summer quickly approaching, we 

thought our LCPD K9 heroes could use new 

water coolers for their patrol cars! Thank you to 

our LCPD K9 Units! 

The LCCPAAA is partnering with the Arms Room for a Gun Raffle Fundraiser. 

1st Place: Anderson AR15 
2nd Place: Mossberg 500 Shotgun 
3rd Place: Ruger 10/22 Rifle 
4th Place: License to Carry (LTC) Class 
5th Place: 1-hour Range Pass 
6th Place: Range Bag 

Tickets are $5 each or $20 for 5 tickets. Ticket will be sold at the Arms Room in League 
City (3270 Gulf Fwy) every weekend in until May 12th. In order to buy tickets you must be 

at least 18 years old, a resident of Texas and be able to pass a background check 
(background check will be performed by Arms Room upon acceptance of the award). The 

winners will be drawn on Thursday, May 12, 2016 at the LCCPAAA monthly meeting. 
Participants need not be present to win. For more information please email 

secondvp@lccpaaa.org 

LCCPAAA Gun Raffle Fundraiser 

Alumni Meeting Guest Speaker 

K9 Veterans Day 

 

Sergeant Anthony Brown was the guest speaker at 

the March monthly meeting for LCCPAAA.  He 

gave a presentation on the duties and 

responsibilities of a sergeant at the LCPD. 

Sergeant Brown oversees the jail and patrol for 

his shift.  



 

March 2016 Officer of the Month 

League City Citizens Police Academy Alumni Association  
 

 We Back the Blue! 

Detective Angie Strachan began her police career with the League City Police Department in 1996 as an intern. She then 

became a detention officer and, in 1998, she was sworn in as a Police Officer.  Detective Strachan has been a member of 

the Hostage Negotiation Team since 2006.  She worked as a patrol officer until transferring to the Criminal Investigation 

Division in 2013 as a member of the Crime Suppression Unit (CSU).  She is married to Officer Matt Strachan who serves 

in the Traffic Division at LCPD and has two children, a daughter and a son. 

The CSU is responsible for the investigation of cases that directly affect the quality of life in League City such as narcotics, 

patterned crime sprees, and other various criminal activities.  Detective Strachan credits the success of the CSU to the 

dedication of each team member and their desire to serve the public.  The CSU is led by Sergeant Stephen Antley and includes 

Detectives Yates, Yount, Knowlton, and Kifer.  Recently, the CSU completed two successful investigations.  The first is a case 

against the 777 Game Room for alleged gambling operations and the other is against seven different “massage” parlors for 

alleged prostitution activities.  The combined efforts of the team led to several arrests, seizure of property, and eventually the 

closure of one game room and six "massage" establishments. 

Detective Angie Strachan 
 

SGT Antley provided the following statement: “Detective Strachan was one of two undercover detectives with the unit used to 

build the case against the 777 Game Room.  She coordinated all efforts with outside agencies (i.e. Comptroller’s Office) and 

has been responsible for keeping in touch with the DA’s officer for the pending seizures.  When the original investigating 

detective went out for surgery, Detective Strachan stepped up and helped to successfully complete the investigation. 

During the massage parlor operations, Detective Strachan was, by far, the most organized and thorough detective in the unit.  

She coordinated with the Texas Health Department and was able to build a professional relationship with someone she could 

call directly with any questions.  Even though seven different massage parlors were under investigation, Detective Strachan 

kept everything organized and in-line so leadership could readily make sense of it.  During inspections of the establishments, 

Detective Strachan would take charge and complete all of the required and necessary paperwork, all while keeping it 

organized.  Even though it was a time-consuming effort by the entire unit, it definitely would not have been as successful 

without Detective Strachan.” 

For her service and dedication to the City of League City Detective Strachan will be presented a plaque and a gift at the 

Alumni general meeting on Thursday, March 10th.  To learn more about the League City Citizens Police Academy and the 

Alumni Association visit us at lccpaaa.org or on Facebook.  March’s program cosponsored by Awards of Distinction and Kemah 

Boardwalk. 

http://www.lccpaaa.org/
https://www.facebook.com/lccpaaa

